Meeting on beam test stand for materials, collimators and absorbers – 28-OCT-2008 –  DRAFT

Present: Malika Meddahi, Ilias Efthymiopoulos, Brennan Goddard, Christoph Hessler, Gijs de Rijk, John Sheppard, Helmut Vincke
Excused: Ralph Wolfgang Assmann, Nadine Conan, Michael Lazzaroni, Rüdiger Schmidt, G. Roy
Pulse heating of superconducting magnets at HiRadMat

Gijs de Rijk presented his ideas concerning tests of superconducting magnets at cryogenic temperatures at HiRadMat. These measurements would be important due to the fact that quench levels have only been calculated and not yet been measured. He proposed to do complete system tests with 1 m long models of the magnets. Therefore cryogenics at 4.2 K and 1.8 K and 13 kA (TBC) power converters are necessary at the test facility. The pumps and the coldbox/dewar could be placed at the surface.
Specifications for target area

Due to the absence of Ralph Wolfgang Assmann there were no news concerning the specifications.

Updates concerning RP issues
Helumt Vincke reported from his dose rate calculations at the T9 target area. These very rough estimates yield a maximum dose rate of 100 Sv/h which is coming from the tunnel floor. He will perform further measurements using a lead shielded detector, so that only the radiation from the tunnel is measured. These measurements should be carried out at different positions as soon as possible. 

Helmut Vincke reported that the radiation level simulations which he presented at the meeting at 9.9.2008 are a good estimate for the radiation level after HiRadMat operation and are reliable.

Furthermore he suggested to add Luisa Ulrici (nuclear waste) to the project-hiradmat-cc mailing list and to involve Joachim Vollaire from SLAC into the project (FLUKA calculations). The various activities concerning radiation level / shielding calculations (RP, Juan Blanco, etc.) should be coordinated.
Updates concerning the test areas and the cost estimate for WANF dismantling and cleaning up
Ilias Efthymiopoulos reported that he is in contact with 8 companies concerning the cost estimate for WANF dismantling and tries to have appointments with them as soon as possible.
AOB

John Sheppard asked if a TED-like beam dump would be appropriate for the facility. Helmut Vincke pointed out that it could be used with additional shielding. Brennan Goddard said that more calculation should be done. However it is unlikely that there will be one available as spare. 
Christoph Hessler reported briefly from his work on the beam line. There are 4 dispersion optimized beam line designs available, one for the T1 area (beam height at target: 1.16 m) and 3 for the T9 area. The latter 3 solutions differ in the direction in which the beam is pointing to (centre of decay tunnel / below / above) and therefore in the height at the target position (1.69 m / 1.11 m / 1.89 m). According to shielding requirements of the high-energy muons an appropriate solution can be chosen. Furthermore lists of the needed magnets and power convertors are available for these 4 beam line designs. The work on a beam line design to the TT61 tunnel is in progress.
Next steps

· Finalized specifications for target area (Ralph Wolfgang Assmann)
· Updates concerning RP issues (Helmut Vincke)

· Updates concerning the test areas and the cost estimate for WANF dismantling and cleaning up (Ilias Efthymiopoulos)
· Updates on T1 dismantling

· First draft of the memo concerning the WANF dismantling (Ralph Wolfgang Assmann)
· List of possible activities from SLAC side (John Sheppard)

The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 4.11.2008 at 16:30 in room 864-1-C02. A webex connection will be available for our colleagues from SLAC. In the absence of Christoph Hessler, Juan Blanco kindly accepted to act as scientific secretary for the next two meetings.








Christoph Hessler, 29.10.2008
